
FORESTER  1 

 

The Forester 
Issue No.  3               Forest Park Civic Association                                       April 2010 

In this issue… Minutes        page 3    Treasurer’s Report  page 4 
   President’s report    page 4           Teen Work List           page 5      
                             Clean-up day             page 6 

                                            SPRING SPRUCE-UP 

         By Jean Bower 
 Yes, the title above is a play on words.  Since we are Forest Park, “Sprucing- Up” should come naturally.  First 
I’ll begin with some background. 

 The front page article of the January, 2010 Forester   by President George Schmidt was a challenging kick-off for the New 
Year.  George wrote of the Board having a retreat on January 16, to focus on general categories. He charged us to make a commit-
ment to our Civic Association. 
 After thinking about his message, I called George to discuss my concerns, particularly regarding aesthetics in the commu-
nity.  I told his the Retreat was a good idea and he invited me to attend.  Not being a board member, I was delighted to be in-
cluded.  Having resided in Forest Park East for 43 years, I’m proud that this Association has been ongoing for almost 50 years.   And 
diligent volunteers have kept it alive that long. 
 So I attended the Retreat on January 16 and became even more enthused when the attendees were willing to commit 
their energy and time to share ideas for the  Association. And the ideas that popped like firecrackers on the 4th, will be developed, 
discussed, and refined by the Task Forces that grew out of the discussions.  President Schmidt listed the ideas on page 6 of the 
March 2010 Forester.  Some won’t get off the ground, some will fly, and some will crash.  But the summation of the Retreat is that 
it was time very productive. 
 Now to get to my concern; that being how the neighborhood looks – the Aesthetics.  We have some SPRUCING-UP to do!  
Not just a spring fling, but keeping the momentum going. 
 The snowfalls hid a lot of debris which is now visible along street curbs, sidewalks, and lawns.  Fallen branches, left over 
leaves, twigs, and the myriad of stuff blown, dropped or tossed needs to be picked up.   Several cursory drive-bys revealed turf 
along curbs torn up by  tire tracks plus a collection of bags and bottles.  We have our work cut out for us!  Make a game of it.  Give 
the kids and or grandkids disposable gloves, doubled plastic bags and send them on a mission to SPRUCE-UP.  The fullest bag(s) get 
rewards!  It’s good exercise, plus an opportunity to come out of hibernation and greet your neighbors.  You’ll feel so good about 
doing and seeing how much nicer your property presents itself to the neighborhood! 
 Anyone needing a helper can check the teen work list or call Jean Bower at 888-7847. So get hopping; the Bunny is on his 
way and SPRUCE-UP for Spring!   

CONGRATULATIONS TO NORTHLAND HIGH SCHOOL  senior, Jared Sullinger 
who has been named The #1 high school basketball player in the nation.  His fa-
ther, Satch Sullinger has been named to #1 high school basketball coach in the 
nation.  Northland has the #1 ranking in the US for High School Basketball.  
Good Luck in the rest of the State tournament. 
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AREA REPRESENTATIVES 
 

Forest Park West    
   1.  Vacant 
   2.  Bob Hinebaugh       885-0691 
   3.  Vacant 
   4.  Nick Schilling ___885-6957 
   5.  Tim Calvert__        430-9997 
 

Forest Park East 
  6.  Paul Fenstermaker___ _436-8777 
  7.  Vacant  
  8.  Bob Fisher_      ________ 844-6173  
  9.  Carol Pence        846-5649 
10.  Loretta Walker       785-1553                
11.  Anna Durette__________890-1512 
12.  Todd Lisk_____________ 895-9994 
13.  Charles Traylor________899-1156 
14.  Vacant  
 

City Code Enforcement  
 

            CALL 311  

FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION OFFICERS & REPRESENTATIVES 

PRESIDENT 
George Schmidt  _   895-7459 

 
VICE PRESIDENT 

Dave Paul  _____   _ 325-8217 

 
TREASURER 

Dan Hartzell__________________846-2784 

 
SECRETARY 

Carol Overfield  __   _ 846-3389 

 
PUBLIC RELATIONS 

Mary Sguerra________________888-5001 

 
FORESTER EDITOR 

Susan Buttermore ___________885-1434 

 
SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY 

Dave Kienzel  __  898-3184 

 
 

BUSINESS REPRESENTATIVE 
Bill McCoy___________________436-7616 

 
PAST PRESIDENT 

Dick Buttermore _____________885-1434   
 

WELCOMING COMMITTEE CHAIR. 
Vacant 

 
 

FORESTER DEADLINE 
              

The FORESTER deadline for the May    
issue is Thursday April 15.  Delivery 
will be made on Sunday, May 2 by Dis-
patch Consumer Services along with 
grocery ads. 
 

For any other information please call 
Susan Buttermore at 885-1434. Adver-
tisements can be mailed to or dropped 
off at 1229 Vinewood Dr., Columbus, 
OH 43229, or emailed to: 
                forester_ads@fpcivic.org 
 
If you encounter problems with an ad-
vertiser, please notify Susan Butter-
more at 885-1434 or email to: 
 forester_ed@fpcivic.org 
 
 

Foresters are available at the Karl 
Road Library, Donatos Pizza, Dairy 
Queen,  and Sequoia Pro  Bowl. 

FORESTER  BILLING  ADDRESS: 
 

Checks should be made payable to 
Forest Park Civic Association and 
mailed to 1229 Vinewood Drive,  
Columbus, OH 43229. 

CONTRIBUTORS THIS MONTH ARE: 
Carol Overfield, George Schmidt, Dan Hartzell, 

Susan Buttermore, Barbara Brooks,  
Fran Compton, Jean Bower 
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Call Us Now At .. 

Auto Service 

Visit us at www. pettypro.com 

2661 E. Dublin-Granville Road — Just East of Cleveland Ave. 

FOR MOST CARS UP TO 5 QTS. NOT VALID WITH OTHER DISCOUNTS  ` EXPIRES 4/30/10 

$21.95 

                    WITH THIS AD 

890-8787 

OIL CHANGE  &  

Lube SPECIAL 

Scott Petty 

Owner/Operator 

exhaust  pro  plus  

M-F 8-5:30 ~  Sat. 8-4:00 

Family Owned & Operated Since 1990 

 
ASE Certified Technicians 

 
Same Day Service on Most Repairs 

 
All Repairs  Guaranteed 

 
Drive Thru Oil Change 

 

 

FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
BOARD MEETING MARCH 9, 2010 

By Carol Overfield 
 

The meeting was called to order by President, George Schmidt, at 7:00 at the Epworth Methodist Church.  The Treasurer’s 
report was presented by Dan Hartzell.  Carol Pence made a motion to accept the report.  It was seconded by Lyn Denney and ac-
cepted by all. 

George reported that the 4th of July parade will be July 3.  It is hoped that Forest Park will have an entry. 
A representative from the library stated that a levy will be coming up for a vote in the November election.  If this levy does-

n’t pass, some branches will probably close. 
Dave Kienzel gave a report on security.  There were 5 tickets issued in January and February.  An arbitrator will rule on the 

police redistricting by June 11. 
Dick Buttermore reported on membership.  Carol Pence and Jana Waltman have been working on forms changes.  These 

should be ready by the end of the month in order to mail out the membership applications.  There will be a membership blitz on July 
10.  Volunteers will spend 4 hours visiting every home in Forest Park to either collect dues or thank those who have already sent in 
their money. 

The deadline for the April Forester is March 11.  Lyn Denney gave the NCC report.  The banquet will be the first part of May.  
George Hadler is sponsoring a classic car show at his shopping center at Cleveland and 161 after the 4th of July parade.  Jeff Murray 
has retired as chairman of the development committee.  We need a representative from Forest Park to attend the development 
meetings.   

There will be a cleanup on 161 on April 10. Mary Sguerra will report on the bowling tournament that was at the Sequoia 
Bowling Alley over the weekend.   

There will be a senior event some time in August.  Todd Lisk will coordinate with John Hensel for our Gabby’s night event.   
Jim Hughes and Kim Jacobs will be our guest speakers at the April meeting. 
Carol Overfield gave a presentation on the possibility of hiring private security companies for security.  The cost is less than 

half of what we pay Columbus Police Officers.  We could get more than twice the number of hours for our budget.  They will make a 
presentation at our May meeting. 

George would like each board member to identify one place that needs help with beautification. 
 We adjourned at 8:50. 
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Say Yes  
 
It is high time you say YES to your community!  Forest Park is one of those great communities hidden away from view.  
If we do not all step up and do our part it will no longer be so great.  The Forest Park Civic Association has served us 
respectably for nearly 50 years.  But frankly, far too many people have sat back and done nothing to help. We need 
everyone to say Yes!    
 
Businesses in our area are closing because we don’t support them.  Empty store fronts in the area around us have a 
direct bearing on the value of our residential properties.  I ask you to support our businesses.   
 
Everyone has some talent to offer.  We need people to help plant flowers, recruit folks to join, visit or call businesses, 
join us for our community outreach blitz, be a host for neighbor night out, join the block watch, be a planning member 
of the board, etc.  There are dozens of things that can be done.  There are some tasks that take a one time commit-
ment and other tasks that call for an extended commitment.   
 
If you are not doing something to help, you are part of the problem.  This is my personal opinion.  We must always be 
growing and getting better.  Everyone must be willing to work at improving our community.  Anything worthwhile 
takes an effort.  You must capture the vision and care.  We all need to collectively get up and get going.  It is high time 
we awake this sleeping giant we call Forest Park.  Community life will have more satisfaction, and no small amount of 
earned pride for us all.    
 
Perhaps you are relatively new to Forest Park and no one has explained what it means to have a strong civic associa-
tion.  It is the survival of the quality of our community’s life.  It is pushing back those forces that would make our com-
munity decline over time.  It is caring about each other.   
 
We have a strong foundation built on the great efforts of many.  The greatness will continue only as each us finds rea-
sons to make a positive impact rather than hoping ‘the other guy’ will do it.   
 
All of us must put aside those reasons why we have not been involved or have not paid our little $25.00/year dues, and 
go on to get the job done.  It takes everyone.  We can really no longer sit on the sidelines and hope others will do it for 
us.  We have way too many spectators and not near enough players.  You need to say Yes! 
 
Here are some opportunities: 
Saturday April 10, 9am –noon clean up on 161.  Meet behind the Jiffy Lube 
Volunteer to take care of one of the landscape boxes on 161.   
Join us for our 1-day, 4 hour community outreach on July 10 
Host a street cook out on August 3 as part of Neighbors Night Out 
Join the Y Service Club and get involved helping families and the neighborhood 
Make phone calls on behalf of the Board, or Stuff Envelopes with us 
Use whatever talent you have and start doing whatever you think needs to be done 
Be the Forest Park representative to the NCC development committee 
Help with the Independence Day Parade.  It’s fun! 
Pick up trash when you see it, and help your neighbor any way you can 
 
Give me a call or send me an email if you want more information on any of these or if you just want to tell me what you 
are doing.  Thanks. 
 

George Schmidt  895-7459   georgeschmidt@wowway.com 
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IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BE ADDED TO THE TEEN WORK LIST, CALL 885-1434 

FOREST PARK TEEN WORK LIST 

FOR-MEL WOMEN’S CLUB 
 
 

FOR-MEL Woman’s Club will 
meet Monday, April 5th at 
7:30 pm at the home of  
member Sue Warren, Cedar 
Willow Dr.  John Will, Story-
teller will “ Tell Us a Story” 
and meeting to follow.  Any 
questions, call 885-0373 

FOREST PARK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL NEWS 

By Fran Compton 
 

 The Ohio Achievement Assessment (formally the Ohio Achieve-
ment Test, OAT) an annual critical success factor for students, teachers, 
and principals in the Columbus Public Schools, will be held April 19, 20, 
and 21.  In preparation for this, Forest Park Elementary Principal Mrs. 
Rhonna McKibbin sent home considerable information to parents to 
help them understand what these tests cover and to offer tips to par-
ents to help prepare their children.  The information covers the skills 
and critical thinking needed to succeed as well as how to write an effec-
tive written response to questions. 
 Teachers in the third, fourth, and fifth grades use practice tests 
to enable the students to understand the format of these tests. Due to 
decreased state funding, the fourth grade writing and  the fifth grade 
social studies tests have been suspended by the state.  Reading and 
math are still included for grades 3-5 with fifth graders also taking a 
science test. 
 The principal urges parents to be sure the students have ade-
quate rest before the  test and attend school on test days. 
 The third grading period Awards Assembly will be April 1 (this 
is no April Fools joke!) at 9:15 am for kindergarten through second 
grade and 10:00 am for grades 3 –5.  Spring break will begin the same 
day with 1/2 hour early dismissal.  School will resume April 12. 
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Max and Erma’s fundraising dates 
 
 Keep the following days open.  We are having Max and Erma’s fundraising days coming 
up.  Monday, May, 10th and Wednesday, June 23rd at the Max and Erma’s on 161. 
 Remember, 20% of your purchase goes to the Forest Park Civic Association. 
Not only that, but if you think about it, in a small way you are helping the local economy!  By pa-
tronizing your local establishment, you’re helping to keep them in business, which means they 
need people working for them. 
 Just imagine if half of our residents visited Max and Erma’s for lunch, dinner or carryout.  
A healthy fundraising for the Civic Association and no dishes to wash! 
Look for the coupons in the upcoming editions of the Forester. 
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FOREST PARK SPRING COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE 

 
Spring house cleaning time is here again!  Your junk can be someone’s treasure.  Have fun and make a little 
money by entering the Forest Park Civic Association Garage Sale which will be held on Saturday, May 15  from 
9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m.  Advertisements will appear in local newspapers.   Maps and listings of addresses of par-
ticipants will be handed out to prospective buyers at the West and East Island entrances to Forest Park on Karl 
Road from 8:45 a.m. until 10:45 a.m. on the day of the sale. 
 
The Association charges a minimal fee of $5.00 to participate in this gigantic community sale.  You receive quite a 
bargain when one considers the advertisement drawing card to all the Northland communities, fun with your 
neighbors, and some extra cash in your pocket.  The fee helps defray the cost of the advertising. 
 
Please complete the following form and mail with your check of $5.00 made payable to F.P.C.A. by May 8 to Carol 
Overfield, 1969 Torchwood Drive, Columbus, Ohio 43229.   
   If you have any questions, please call Carol at 846-3389 

GARAGE SALE ENTRY FORM 
 
Name ___________________________________Address ___________________________________ 
 
Featured Items:  
 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
     SPACE IS LIMITED, LIST MOST IMPORTANT ITEMS 

So Long Winter, Here Comes Spring, YEAH! 
  

 Time to start planning those flower and vegetable gardens, get the yard tools all cleaned up, sharpen 
the blade on the lawn mower, and spend more time outside.  The birds are singing, the trees are getting 
ready to wake up and bloom, and the grass will be long before we know it. 
 February was a long, cold, snowy month, and if you and your neighbors have not seen much of each 
other, with the days growing longer, we should be able to get out and catch up. 
 Just remember that when you are out working in the yard, make sure you have secured your doors 
to the house (especially when working in the backyard).  You sure don’t want to walk into your home to find 
an uninvited visitor clearing out your prized possessions. 
 Turn your porch lights on when it gets dark and light up the night. Those bad guys don’t work well 
when things are all lit up.  Watch out for your neighbors and if you see something suspicious, or just not 
right, don’t hesitate to call the police. 
 Stay alert, stay safe, and have a great spring. 
 
Your Supplemental Security Director, Dave Kienzel 
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Joe Hughes Roofing & Gutters 
 

614/891-7240 

OR 

614/778-5969  
 

JoeHughesRoofing.com 

 

28 Years Experience 
 

 

“Forest Park Residents’ Referrals Upon Request” 
 

 

Licensed    Bonded    Insured 

 

PAUL BISCHOFF  LAWN SERVICE 
 

‘CUTTING’ - ‘TRIMMING’ - ‘EDGING’ 

Over 20 years of service 

 

to the 

 

Forest Park Community 

Recognized for: dependable - 
 

Prompt service—reliable 

Call:  471-1923 or 888-7194 ( please leave a message) 

New service available fall 2009 

 

Aeration 

 

Service available to new clients 
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VOLUNTEERS 

NEEDED 
 

We need volunteers for the Welcoming 
Committee.  If you want to meet new 

residents,  help with handouts, and be 
part of a group, please call George 

Schmidt at 895-7459. 
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FORESTER ADVERTISING 

 
There are over 3500 copies of the Forester distrib-
uted  to residents of Forest Park East and West, and 
a few streets on the outer edges of Forest Park. 
 
Dispatch Consumer Services  delivers the Forester 
on the first Sunday of each month. 
 
Advertising rates for each issue for camera ready 
advertisements: 
 
Full Page                             125.00 
Half Page                      7 1/2 “ w x 5” h _ _     _65.00                      
Fourth Page                   3 5/8” x 5”_____     __45.00                                    
Business Card              2 1/2” x 3 1/2”___ _ __25.00                              
 
 
Only black and white original photographs should be 
submitted. We cannot guarantee the quality of a 
color photograph. 
 
For further information on The Forester, please call 
Susan Buttermore at 885-1434 or email to: 

 
forester_ads@fpcivic.org        
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